
 
 

December 10, 2021 
 Report from District 14 

Honorable Pennie K. McLaughlin 

 
California and Nevada 

 
1. Upcoming Events: 

 
Virtual Holiday Happy Hour on December 21st, complete with trivia or other contests with prizes 

Regions: 
 

Los Angeles: 
 
Member Celebration Brunch, January, at the home of President Elizabeth White 
MentorJet programs set for January and February with local law schools 
 

San Diego: 
 
Member Celebration cooking class, January 22, 2022 
MentorJet/Color of Justice/Informed Voter Project with local community college students, March 2022 
 

2. New/Expired Members: 
 
District 14 has added 6 new members since September 1, 2021.  Expired members will be contacted in 
January with a reminder to renew their memberships.   
 

3. Something new for the newsletter updates: 
 
I have added a new section to the newsletter updates called “Meet the Member,” where I send a 
questionnaire out to the member and then print their answers and photo.  I plan on including one 
member a month and will go from S CA to N CA to Nevada.  Maria Puente-Porras was the first person 
featured in this new section and she appeared in our November update.   
 

4. Immediate and future goals: 
 

1. Find a state chairperson from Northern CA to help that region become more active. 
2. Develop a more meaningful relationship with the few members from Nevada and try to grow 

this group. 
3. Get expired members to renew. 
4. Promote NAWJ projects to active members in the various counties within District 14. 


